
 

 

SYSTEM NOTICE – SEZ ONLINE SYSTEM 

 

No.: NDML/SEZ Online/2020/18             Date:  29th May 2020 

 

User Group: All SEZ Units 

Subject: EGM details Mandatory in Shipping Bills for claiming MEIS  
 
 

As per the Trade Notice No. 51 issued by DGFT on 29th March 2019, SEZ Online is 

sending the details of SEZ Shipping Bills to DGFT so as to facilitate online claim of 

MEIS / SEIS applications.  DGFT has now indicated that to ensure completeness, 

SEZ Shipping Bills may be sent to DGFT only after EGM details are recorded in 

Shipping Bill data. 

 

Therefore, Units intending to claim MEIS / SEIS benefits from DGFT are particularly 

requested to ensure that EGM details are updated in SEZ Online system and same 

are verified by SEZ Customs.  

It may be noted that SEZ Online is already sending the Shipping Bills to ICEGATE 

system and both the systems are designed for automated receipt of EGM from 

ICEGATE. However, it is observed that the practice of recording of cargo receipt at 

the port against electronic Shipping Bill data is not being followed and hence EGM 

is not received from ICEGATE in most of the cases.   
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